From: "Senator Daphne Jordan" <jordan@nysenate.gov>

Date: Thursday, July 02, 2020 04:42PM

Subject: Weekly Wrap: Seeking clarity on Phase 4 reopening, free summer meals, new Parks app, free memory
screenings & MORE!

é New York State Senator
‘¥ DAPHNE JORDAN

(R, C, IP, REF) 43RD SENATE DISTRICT

Dear Friend:

Welcome to the pre-July 4th weekend edition of my Weekly Wrap! Even though it’s arriving
in your inbox a day early, my Weekly Wrap contains plenty of useful updates and
information about:

- Our Senate Republican Conference’s efforts to oppose Governor Cuomo’s travel quarantine
for our military personnel seeking to attend funerals;

- Free summer meals for kids and teens;

- My call for Governor Cuomo to clarify his shifting Phase 4 guidelines;

- Latest unemployment case numbers;

- An upcoming informational program at the North Chatham Library;

- New app to explore our great state parks launched by the NYS Department of Parks and
Recreation;

- Free memory screenings provided by the Alzheimer’s Foundation of America;


http://email.sts.nysenate.gov/ls/click?upn=gOzX2YNs6uB1BzXqdvn2F-2BHSxKCKrNPy2n-2BXyUvBpz8U3N6F-2FSRMkd53Th4MgpfUM4SF_fMNcDyIYdxH78JqVUHt4-2BjKtxjk-2FJn-2Fv1linkML8s-2FSqSBkHw3dDWr2Xy5qFJUeQnX-2FwOBexFTWOZAYPW9inVwq3phcYa2MkZvROcr7xr5QxaF4tD56HDA7JRqZnpzIMMItOT3WmTdelCeGVT8DQIeKvhV-2B3GoMtB6-2FrM8W6zAKxWqR3C1XeRLS4Qwf7Ekjr3t8dteOzgItg1d0eZNQm-2Bn4GcXzl844h-2B6xLTtd4fEcat3vyMqhwMkhvtJ-2Bi-2Bw4-2FmXJAZmQhvp0E-2F-2BGqCEgeKOOAlbAfBZ30k2LrWe7r1K7Ym-2BUF0ChFky0wH-2BWTVOf7wepnbqfLO6puv612UdypqsLAMCgW2YNvt5fN78zhlrFu-2BxteMBEGd3bBoVyOi-2B9JqpBjL0oBE3jHN8Z8qb0W5-2B-2F7aN4S2-2F6rmxBAtJrLojp85mqUqUvu7w9lnVH0GZqZRBG7Q0piCyBy9fx4RhT5IaycYVKFno3-2Fmy10jECHzRorYkhb3X1XZVUI86Im-2BW-2Bw

- An exciting ice cream adventure, featuring local spots across my 43rd Senate District;

- My monthly column in the Eastwick Press on Governor Cuomo’s irresponsible mandate
that forced nursing homes to accept COVID-19 positive patients; and

- My delivery of NYS Hand Sanitizer to the Brunswick Community Library

These items are all featured in the latest edition of my Weekly Wrap, e-mailed to you and
thousands of recipients every week.

Have a question or comment? [ want to hear from YOU! Call my district office at (518) 371-
2751 or email me at jordan@nysenate.gov. Let me know if my team and I can be of
assistance regarding state government.

I wish everyone a safe and fun 4th of July. God bless America and let freedom ring!
— Senator Daphne Jordan, 43rd District

Standing with Senate Republican Leader Rob Ortt in opposing Governor Cuomo’s
travel quarantine policy for military personnel

from New York State Senator Daphne Jordan

43rd Semate District | LOB Room 508, J\.Ihm::.'. NY 12247 | Phone: 518-455-138) | lordani@ nysensie gov

I’m sharing the following statement (below) from our new Senate Republican Leader Senator
Rob Ortt on Governor Cuomo’s new quarantine policy and its negative impact on the men
and women of our military. Last Sunday, my office received an urgent request from
Columbia County Veterans’ Services Director Gary Flaherty regarding an Airman’s attempt
to attend their beloved grandfather’s funeral taking place in New York State this week. Sadly,
Governor Cuomo’s administration denied the soldier’s request. This is another example of
the administration’s lack of coherence and common sense. Tens of thousands protesting
without social distancing is seemingly okay, but an Airman attending his grandfather’s
funeral is not? Something is seriously wrong with the Cuomo administration’s twisted logic.

STATEMENT FROM NYS SENATE REPUBLICAN LEADER ROB ORTT ON
GOVERNOR CUOMO’S TRAVEL QUARANTINE POLICY IMPACT ON
MILITARY PERSONNEL


mailto:jordan@nysenate.gov

Many young men and women who dedicated themselves to training with the National Guard
and Reserves, based in North Carolina and South Carolina, are returning home to find their
civil liberties and economic well-being trampled by Governor Cuomo.

These brave men and women - who have answered the call of service - must quarantine for
14 days upon entry into New York if they are not immediately returning to service.

After long training periods away from their families, these individuals deserve to be
welcomed back to civilian and professional life - not sequestered because they trained in a
certain state. At the height of New York’s crisis, which our National Guard bravely
responded to, this state had three times the rate of coronavirus cases as the threshold set by
the Governor for his travel quarantine.

Our military personnel deserve the same freedoms as the people who live and work in New
York, not ridiculous quarantines because of the heroic line of work they chose.

Senate Republican Leader Rob Ortt represents the 62nd Senate District. He enlisted in the
New York Army National Guard in October 2001 in direct response to 9/11. He is a combat
veteran, who served in Operation Enduring Freedom in Afghanistan.

Free summer meals for teens and kids
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Health, wellness, and good nutrition are always important. Thankfully, free summer meals
for kids and teens are now available. For more information on this local program, see the
flyer pictured above, or visit www.captaincares.org or www.mechanicvilleacsc.org.

Governor Cuomo’s shifting stance on reopening malls


http://email.sts.nysenate.gov/ls/click?upn=vbq8VEMTQi27yOknTH2o6C6tCRb7k-2F17P7b-2BwZExz2Phri-2BPaeFl-2FIS75gbSaKutPgCK_fMNcDyIYdxH78JqVUHt4-2BjKtxjk-2FJn-2Fv1linkML8s-2FSqSBkHw3dDWr2Xy5qFJUeQnX-2FwOBexFTWOZAYPW9inVwq3phcYa2MkZvROcr7xr5QxaF4tD56HDA7JRqZnpzIMMItOT3WmTdelCeGVT8DQIeKvhV-2B3GoMtB6-2FrM8W6zAKxWqR3C1XeRLS4Qwf7Ekjr3t8dteOzgItg1d0eZNQm-2Bn4GcXzl844h-2B6xLTtd4fEcat3vyMqhwMkhvtJ-2Bi-2Bw4-2FmXJAZmQhvp0E-2F-2BGqCEgeKFrtTowfQKKOzM5VKgSgKEacKye4tAECV6IRfMleGe7QEpnuLSH-2BVHNZiXqzQ6gSiZQMHyVz0Anfw-2B6Q-2ByCV7EEgN5bO-2BzVClSW9rnl3FpouB6-2FndAyFjA46jgkNLDLKJr-2BoXdsHGEamSu9Ha9yqerWNVXZA3t-2FXrivTBvELLfoN5Wp3RnldXFpln-2B2YBqaW0uUjckUNWo1TDq3zpbm9jiMrGprvxyLJN1d6HlPaZZkL
http://email.sts.nysenate.gov/ls/click?upn=vbq8VEMTQi27yOknTH2o6ECVD9jJcSwrHs4C7RbLXQTVorOmbxjq4xleN1Siy36KDrr8_fMNcDyIYdxH78JqVUHt4-2BjKtxjk-2FJn-2Fv1linkML8s-2FSqSBkHw3dDWr2Xy5qFJUeQnX-2FwOBexFTWOZAYPW9inVwq3phcYa2MkZvROcr7xr5QxaF4tD56HDA7JRqZnpzIMMItOT3WmTdelCeGVT8DQIeKvhV-2B3GoMtB6-2FrM8W6zAKxWqR3C1XeRLS4Qwf7Ekjr3t8dteOzgItg1d0eZNQm-2Bn4GcXzl844h-2B6xLTtd4fEcat3vyMqhwMkhvtJ-2Bi-2Bw4-2FmXJAZmQhvp0E-2F-2BGqCEgeKNu3fqwUVuKK4IOI4Xx4EWZRAj8vQuct8JFKtFNkOUr8G5oygwwQTA5iwdSc3vkDCSPXR0sCqIyzsOCjdu-2FogOlM3wUqcyukFy4wDkqsgFqBkJh-2FStppWLNwNZMr9MMuIabZplV-2FvhyR6tYfxMMnKcLplYb73QGUixgFkVzNVI28UU4lOHprzk-2B0NioFPpYXKWH7GS3f4cwV0BY1my4m6L47r7FHetF0vGFwkoKh4OUk

| METRO |
00OO0O

Gov. Cuomo says ‘large malls’
must have special air filters
before reopening

By Bernadette Hogan

June 29, 2020 | 5:09pm

Big malls in NY won't be allowed to
reopen without special air-filter
systems: Cuomo

filtering COVID-159 particles (such as
HEPA filters) or similar air exchange
measures will be m
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“Large malls” in New York won't be allowed to
reopen until they install air-infiltration systems that
block coronavirus particles, Gov. Andrew Cuomo
announced Monday.

Earlier this week, Governor Cuomo said that large malls won't be able to reopen until they
install special filters that, according to an industry source, almost no malls currently have. It's
unclear why, according to the Governor, only large malls are being required to have such
expensive filters and not large office buildings and state facilities where countless public



employees have returned to in recent weeks. Yet another Albany double standard? To read
the full article, click here:
https:/nypost.com/.../large-malls-in-ny-must-have-special-a.../

Latest unemployment case numbers

My office continues receiving requests for assistance from individuals who’ve lost their job
and are seeking to file an unemployment claim with New York State. Here are the latest
numbers:

« A total of 499 constituents have reached out to my office for help; and

o There have been 1,681 exchanged emails between my office and the New York
State Department of Labor

If you or a loved one need assistance navigating New York’s complex and cumbersome
unemployment system, please call my district office at (518) 371-2751 and ask for Dan
Casale. Dan’s been laser-focused on helping people resolve their outstanding unemployment
claims and continues doing a terrific job! With so many New Yorkers still out of work, 1’1l
continue my efforts to help connect individuals with unemployment assistance and keep
advocating for a safe, sensible reopening of our economy.

“NATURE UNFOLDING: Exploring Nature through Interactive Folding Books” at the
North Chatham Free Library


http://email.sts.nysenate.gov/ls/click?upn=OF83fR6jbDnha30sgvtuihp0QiSphuCENrrVyyQPRD8MEcuiqlkYHH4AUN1IH-2BQ0lWQ0N9t0-2BVV5V9s2BvN-2BXkFD2BDxU0zawXfBBqUivl3f1LgnsjHhulOvdTjLdDVt6oSf-2FSj8UAA2KFpOIae27nn4tZ9BIvb2x1t-2FVn53nEsFW9unDQ9flvoJB9TUr-2BDZFF7z52NcQlYK2zFMCkCxJ-2BpBb5DHxwVbm7zGXmmNQCkZV-2B-2BVSszGqSBxpQcPb2MYNVhO_fMNcDyIYdxH78JqVUHt4-2BjKtxjk-2FJn-2Fv1linkML8s-2FSqSBkHw3dDWr2Xy5qFJUeQnX-2FwOBexFTWOZAYPW9inVwq3phcYa2MkZvROcr7xr5QxaF4tD56HDA7JRqZnpzIMMItOT3WmTdelCeGVT8DQIeKvhV-2B3GoMtB6-2FrM8W6zAKxWqR3C1XeRLS4Qwf7Ekjr3t8dteOzgItg1d0eZNQm-2Bn4GcXzl844h-2B6xLTtd4fEcat3vyMqhwMkhvtJ-2Bi-2Bw4-2FmXJAZmQhvp0E-2F-2BGqCEgeKCSlSp-2Fm3WY8CCcjm6fc9VB43epPKeNO1F7MiiIqTemUeFRC1UDOlrqG6bBzcxnTguPwPJ-2Bf8WOJ6YEgevmrDjVULAAx79D8SXikFRDQfd2v29llp7VZdwE1yC4mWd-2BCHyeEyO-2FXcWB4qxzyjfgtTBcwnZngWw1KHnUPlAA3XYrGy-2B4AZLx23d5afz2mFGY6CxByvOJUf3g70SBZ-2Bc5tYQTDQyFff2ld4W1Bm1-2BioRV-2F

THE NORTH CHATHAM FREE LIBRARY
Presents

These amazing
folding books reveal

connections between

nature and geometry,
one layer at a time.

For info on connecting to this event:
Email: Mail@MNorthChathamLibrary.org
Lemaaey Call: (518) 766-3211
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Sharing news of this upcoming interactive program from the North Chatham Free Library,
more details are in the flyer above and announcement below:

Illustrator Emily Brooks and designer Matt Holbein create interactive folding books to
explore the beauty and ever-changing world of nature around us. The books, in themselves,
are inventive works of art — incorporating elements of art, geometry, engineering, and
environmentalism. Don’t miss this chance to meet the creators of The Foliage Library!

Emily explains, “By presenting environmental information in an interactive format, the
reader becomes more engaged with current urgent issues that threaten some of our worlds’
most magical creatures.” And of course, we know that nature is of great interest to those who
live in our rural community.



During their online zoom session, Emily and Matt will reveal the collaborative creative
process they use to research, plan, and construct a book. As part of the program, they will
provide printable DIY templates of some simple elements of their books, so that people
watching the presentation can do a corresponding activity at home. Please contact the library
at mail@NorthChathamLibrary.org or leave a message 518-766-3211.

The theme of our 2020 library series is Civic Engagement through the Arts: Connecting to
our Community.

Observing “National Clean Beaches Week”

i e

’ ) ‘. i : . e ~

Wednesday marked the start of “National Clean Beaches Week.” New York's beaches are
among the finest in the nation and it's our responsibility to ensure these wonders remain
pristine and available for this and future generations to enjoy.

Recognizing “National Parks and Recreation Month”



July is recognized as “National Park and Recreation Month.” Learn more about how to take
part in the month's activities and how you can help spread the word about our great natural
resources and terrific parks here: https://www.nrpa.org/events/july/toolkit/.

New app and explore our great New York State Parks


http://email.sts.nysenate.gov/ls/click?upn=CNMyzYqEJ5d1cDIvhk-2BBJMatgz38DVT0azdituD-2B4ayi8-2B2F-2BxuvvVPuchbS3I0bESXO_fMNcDyIYdxH78JqVUHt4-2BjKtxjk-2FJn-2Fv1linkML8s-2FSqSBkHw3dDWr2Xy5qFJUeQnX-2FwOBexFTWOZAYPW9inVwq3phcYa2MkZvROcr7xr5QxaF4tD56HDA7JRqZnpzIMMItOT3WmTdelCeGVT8DQIeKvhV-2B3GoMtB6-2FrM8W6zAKxWqR3C1XeRLS4Qwf7Ekjr3t8dteOzgItg1d0eZNQm-2Bn4GcXzl844h-2B6xLTtd4fEcat3vyMqhwMkhvtJ-2Bi-2Bw4-2FmXJAZmQhvp0E-2F-2BGqCEgeKAd6pnupyzgcAtrL09K-2FynYwG6KeX-2F3hWtM5ETlUYAnikPKHIIr75RoFx8nUCGbr3nOofi0Lh9UwqnP5GMCqeMxvrgm3RsmccegI9qJF1rAZ5HgVcVmwMDAsY1LkuHCO6YRrl63Wf6AE1qD0I1f7DIl8W-2BV3okR2aQbXMobGnN0ysQBZj8YcqUXJnrCteh5MRI8qqcwLz3TyrmtPy6K-2Bk14nKNV-2FQMJJOFAMG0h7nAD4
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The recently launched NYS Parks Explorer Mobile App for Visitors is a terrific resource for
all park goers! This new app contains park information including directions, hours,
amenities, fees and rates, trail maps, helpful know-before-you-go details, and the ability to
receive important updates and alerts. Our state is host to hundreds of fantastic parks and
outdoor sites that are open and available for you and your family to enjoy. There are so many
wonderful State Parks in the 43rd Senate District including Lake Taghkanic State Park;
Taconic State Park; Cherry Plain State Park; Grafton Lakes State Park; Schodack Island State



Park; Moreau Lake State Park, and Saratoga Spa State Park. More details about the app can
be found here.

Capital Region Phase 4 Reopening

This week, our Capital Region moved forward with Phase 4 of our economic reopening.
Unfortunately, the Governor excluded malls, movie theaters, and gyms from the reopening,
meaning more lost jobs and more small businesses facing closure. These businesses have
worked hard on their safe reopening plans and were ready to go. We need to move forward
with a safe, sensible reopening of these sectors so we can restore our economy, help small
businesses struggling to keep their heads above water, and assist the thousands of displaced
workers who've lost their job and want to get back to work. Read more here:
https://www.bizjournals.com/albany/news/2020/06/30/capital-region-phase-four-
reopening.html?

fbclid=IwAR3IkGOTmFC78aSBn8w4nQ8gIlGmuRJq6CiHjm 28kMpR3qCglQUogxZ dUU

Free Memory Screenings from the Alzheimer’s Foundation of America

©AFA.

ALZHEIMER'S FOUNDATION OF AMERICA

The Alzheimer's Foundation of America does important work and their new Free Memory
Screenings (provided digitally, beginning July 8th) are an important part of good health and
wellness. Click here for more information about this innovative program. Thank you to the
Alzheimer’s Foundation of America for providing this service!

Ready for an ice cream adventure?


http://email.sts.nysenate.gov/ls/click?upn=CNMyzYqEJ5d1cDIvhk-2BBJL1aWHsUuv4taIWjL-2F-2FAczhmbsB1JEVljFg28y24EbEVENzqjqCmKV2sw742gj2kk7Qx3FVEj76eoXyLTbgghkQ-3DhcUa_fMNcDyIYdxH78JqVUHt4-2BjKtxjk-2FJn-2Fv1linkML8s-2FSqSBkHw3dDWr2Xy5qFJUeQnX-2FwOBexFTWOZAYPW9inVwq3phcYa2MkZvROcr7xr5QxaF4tD56HDA7JRqZnpzIMMItOT3WmTdelCeGVT8DQIeKvhV-2B3GoMtB6-2FrM8W6zAKxWqR3C1XeRLS4Qwf7Ekjr3t8dteOzgItg1d0eZNQm-2Bn4GcXzl844h-2B6xLTtd4fEcat3vyMqhwMkhvtJ-2Bi-2Bw4-2FmXJAZmQhvp0E-2F-2BGqCEgeKIp7xXaDIe6ffEl6IJMA2kZsaQT2oG4UB8bHsBGZMdHxHvdcByCvGNwmpaMleFxjHucO8A7nX-2Bgee3gqtfoUtYCl-2BP49SskhlntJuXM-2FXxDMNnI5ERVtEiNZaHeEzu4NW4j-2B9gfx5aq6CxeF-2BzhSfvNFRyKLBFZEyXerO2t-2BrGsOSZqfLePq59nF3D7Kj8OvUDEfy4KvP2BmufPqHJQn9TmS7dB8PSHFFCxjfG7SsSSt
http://email.sts.nysenate.gov/ls/click?upn=CNMyzYqEJ5d1cDIvhk-2BBJOGHM4tPxAaLLkzRSzIDtm3t7EJOWAJViGpiGZ9Jmq9XzJYK7JZbBEvHoAO8sG00VnHH2GIkhD5HkSrsCtopqZTca6-2BDZUPChXr6QYzvid2CMQiRknsitx1Fp-2BzyNtGf-2Foxm4LaKpDTMQvSExfInbw8uFUkmUTpFRZg9DLaVm2uZLdArwTfacbhXJ7L-2FSj9Zqg5-2BNgH42O31JyOAZXvgL9s-3DQtg9_fMNcDyIYdxH78JqVUHt4-2BjKtxjk-2FJn-2Fv1linkML8s-2FSqSBkHw3dDWr2Xy5qFJUeQnX-2FwOBexFTWOZAYPW9inVwq3phcYa2MkZvROcr7xr5QxaF4tD56HDA7JRqZnpzIMMItOT3WmTdelCeGVT8DQIeKvhV-2B3GoMtB6-2FrM8W6zAKxWqR3C1XeRLS4Qwf7Ekjr3t8dteOzgItg1d0eZNQm-2Bn4GcXzl844h-2B6xLTtd4fEcat3vyMqhwMkhvtJ-2Bi-2Bw4-2FmXJAZmQhvp0E-2F-2BGqCEgeKMJtAd5r7ujmNxkgHwi83-2FEVXS9zcOe2ugKo6l-2FzjYIaY-2BpMNCzMoyzVyeqgBcHbPBF3Hl2vuGEGVdva79AIFRZfLgco1M0rWZAmiv5wpAS9r0jXhMx9jtLZHrpVfL8MJPwmBt-2BReAvi8DVKfxVtRWMpaCYq66IDmolkVVIq0-2BS9MpEnaR6kSJT6yOddWeYsy65vk0ZoQtB2KjigfqXYavrdpIjfkihNNu1pPc9mT2XM
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http://email.sts.nysenate.gov/ls/click?upn=eJN5O2AM7LSDGe6rKxV9cYA815gyCkZ5oLZ9HWS7CJ9PUmMAUOvGPd2Qj-2FSDPezOEn78_fMNcDyIYdxH78JqVUHt4-2BjKtxjk-2FJn-2Fv1linkML8s-2FSqSBkHw3dDWr2Xy5qFJUeQnX-2FwOBexFTWOZAYPW9inVwq3phcYa2MkZvROcr7xr5QxaF4tD56HDA7JRqZnpzIMMItOT3WmTdelCeGVT8DQIeKvhV-2B3GoMtB6-2FrM8W6zAKxWqR3C1XeRLS4Qwf7Ekjr3t8dteOzgItg1d0eZNQm-2Bn4GcXzl844h-2B6xLTtd4fEcat3vyMqhwMkhvtJ-2Bi-2Bw4-2FmXJAZmQhvp0E-2F-2BGqCEgeKE-2FNyr79qGS320-2Bny-2BrllRWsn3VdLKVIh8EKHFkT7un22JSl5SNRPLd1CF0f7Uo-2BAw3lnr2cujlwi89ZDqyHYrfbmWyIsjB3lr7TgfLcUqjLD90CyjsPV-2B1kjqQLhd4fGFyF3dEdq0NGkkbbpyTJ20280td-2F-2FTyp5q28NIowYPayRdPWX6bm8zIuN1vDNFv7VsEOU-2BBnp2nQkZzPiTaGsmTH39v-2FjalPpExnj7bTiXlu

You scream, I scream, we all scream for ice cream! In honor of National Ice Cream Month, I
wanted to share this fun post from Saratoga.com, highlighting some of the best ice cream in
the Capital Region, featuring spots right here in the 43rd Senate District. If you are ready to
beat the heat, be sure to out Mr. Bill’s Carhop in South Glens Falls, King Brother’s Dairy in
Schuylerville, DeVoe's check Rainbow Delights in Clifton Park, The Snowman in Troy, and
Humpty Dumpty’s Ice Cream in Saratoga Springs. To see all the stops along on this “Legen-
dairy Ice Cream Road Trip,” click here!

My monthly column in the Eastwick Press

Page 14

The Eastwick Press

Juie 26, 2020
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Covarmor Cwome’s meckless, iresponsdle marsing
Bome mandale cost thoasands of senior citizens their

Fives.

The first, fundamental responsibility of govemment
& o prowvide for the safety and securily of #s cilizens
dhering n time of crisis, especially for the mosi valner-
ahle among us. By that standard, New York Stme gov-
ernment — and Governor Cucimo in particuler — failed
Mew Yorkers during the COVID-1% outbresk,
Smoking Gun Mema

Axthe heighe af the COVID-19 anbreak, under Gow-
e Ui s disseteon, the State Depamsaeit of Health
msued 3 now inumous — and missing - memorssdum
darecting nursisg hosws and assastod livieg Ecililies
b acoept COVID-19 positive patients. On Masch 25,
the order was issued via the State Flealth Department.
The memar staled the following: “No resident shall be
dienied resdmission or admiszsion s the NH [mursing
home] solely based on o confirmed or suspecied disg-
nosis of COVID:1% NHs [MNursing homes] are pro-
héhired from requiring o hospimlized residen whe is
determised medicslly stable o be tesied Sar COVID- 19
price 1o admissson or resdmission,”™

Interestingly, a8 neported by multiple modia e,
st i around May 5, the State Department of Health
scruibbad that smokimg gun meme From its website ina
secmingly desperae atternpt bo-cover up Bis emenging
scanddal that's astracied mational atsention. OF course,
multiple copies of the memo were already shared and
circulated on social media and the Stage Department of
Health's directive his been widely dissemimated despite
s piiempe 10 hide the evidence and rewriie hisiory,
6,000 Lives Lost — Likely Many Maore

Govermor  Cuomsa's  irresponsible mandaie  that
forced nrsing homes 1o sceept COVID-1% positive
patienis led o the dendly vims spreading like wildfire
n nussing homes across our sixie, resulting in meare
than 6,00 seniod cilisias Iosing their hves, Some
st the deaih wall w be Tar haghes, with ¢loser 1o
N0 B 11,000 Ko York semior cilioens Baving lost

therr lives due 8o this order. The painful reality s that
we mary nol know the true sl | of this avoi dable tragedy
For some time. As documented in a recent iny esligative
jommalism piece, local Diamond Hill Nursing Home
saw 18 of ils pesidents lose their lives to COVID-19,
while 38 residents were infected, and 50 s&dT members
fell il from COVID-E9, The stole was derelict in its
disty of providing proper oversight of, and support Tor,
marsing homes,

All these termble oulcomes, 1o say nothing ol the
prict and anguish so many familics had w endure,
could bave been avoided i s Govemor hadn " issued
he mandate and Foroed nursing bomes o acoopd
COVID-19 positive patients. Thankfully, Renssclser
County Executive Steve McLasghlin resisied the Gov.
emor's disasirous mandaie and not ane resident of the
County's nursing home died of COVID-19. County
Executive McLaughlins principled leadership saved
countless lives, fulfilling the most cricial of govem-
meil’s responaibalines, that being ihe protection of the
lives off (s cilizens,

State-Federal investigation Iinto Gover-
nor's Mandate Is Required

I"'ve publicly called for an independem sinie and
fodem| investigntion me Goversor Cuomo's man-
date. Fomunaney, this effon socking & imvestigation
15 ERinEg Irsctn,

Acconding b & redenl news amicle, all five members
of the House off Represcnlatives Sclect Seboommitice
om the Caranavirus Crisis wrote Governor Cuomu, and
the Governars of Michigan, Califomia, Mew Jersey,
and Pennsylvania, seeking information to reveal “what
science or guidance” was used to make the lethal deci-
sion mandsiing thai mursing bomes accepi Coroeavines
patienes. s critical that Mew Yorkers and all Ameri-
cars receive These ANEWers S0 We Clili SRS ecouni-
shitity and prevent a sinsilar disaseer.

N aadelikan b i iedepe mdent sta c-foderal investiga-
1w, we shwuld cosrvem: bi-partisan public hearngs n
b State Senate and Stale Assembly o call wilsessies,

Now Showing

Hathaway’s
Twin Drive-In

Bennington
Cinema’s

Images Cinema
Chealimes Remtols Cwly of thiv time,
i suppord e Cirema

and eslab-
lish a detailed
meoord  of  ihe
Govermor's
mandabe
deiemmine  who
in the ndmin-
istration  knew
whai, when
they Ko, skl
i they did any-
thing b by and sop il. The purposs ol st baarings
is public safity, not politics.

Real Solutions To Protect Mursing Home
Residents And Staff

Baessdes calling fior an mdepondent inveshgation
and public hearings, 1"ve also sdvocated For real solu-
tioms e help profoect nursing bome residents, and the
man and women wha care for them, froen COVIT-19
Some ofthe real solutions 1"ve proposed since May 20
include the following:

* Frevide all necessary COVIDEI9 desi kiis
directly te the facilities wha have been scrambbing
o socess fhem;

& Uil e Natinmnal Gusrd to assist in sdminks-
wering fests and cleamsing Tacilites o pravide erir-
cal reliel;

& Use shorl swab or saliva besls;

= Pravide PPE (Persomal Protective Equipment)
to nursing homes, leng term care and aduli day
care Eacilities;

= Create n long-term care specific staffing pook

* Establish regional facilities for CO% 1D positive
nursing bome patients.

COVID-19 has mken o serrible persomal, finan-
cial, mnd psychological toll on our community, saie,
sl nation, We can keam lessons from ehis criss and
demand accoamiability B cnsuee thal or SI6e povern-
e cormees (18 mistakes and doss 3 bemer job pro-
Iecting soms of cur most vulnerable popalitions.
Contact and connect with me

IF [ ¢an help, call me &8 S18-371-27510, ¢-mail me
il jordan (imysenal ¢ gov, visil mry Senale webpage af
www jordan nysmnate.gov, or comtact my district office
al | 580 Columbia Turnpike Bailding 2, Swile 1, Cas-
thetom-Oin- The-Fludson, NY' 12033, Yo can also con-
nect with me on Facebook (Senmor Daphne Jordan),
Insingram (Senstor_Jordan], and Tadtier (NY Semabor
lnvridan

The Eastwick Press — a fantastic weekly community newspaper covering Rensselaer County
— ran my recent monthly column regarding my ongoing call for an independent investigation


http://email.sts.nysenate.gov/ls/click?upn=CNMyzYqEJ5d1cDIvhk-2BBJPMHq-2F7-2B2BIDpfdL9UKE-2FRowxXNP-2BWTfyuXQ5t3C6OnkaPa3P-2Bj3DZWijVkJqXBuXqN-2FyBLsZ4SZz-2FQA7GluFt1Hxw-2FxjUdvjNtLNElgnpR-2BWgroxm-2BIlb9ttEn8ghO0q70Dej33sLaMQQgQ6bLZI9Zy7iyKUZRww6-2B9LPNXrvGsdSvFbZq7QM-2B-2BvW1q0i6LYYHeRKTpfkD9dwhwowBkgwAOliNFeDH6In7b8cNieOsoyWK08bL6gNnobKmFS4FohIkHb71x9CLTWRaAzWOdBhsuRe055IiuUd91aXmbqsYLGm5i_fMNcDyIYdxH78JqVUHt4-2BjKtxjk-2FJn-2Fv1linkML8s-2FSqSBkHw3dDWr2Xy5qFJUeQnX-2FwOBexFTWOZAYPW9inVwq3phcYa2MkZvROcr7xr5QxaF4tD56HDA7JRqZnpzIMMItOT3WmTdelCeGVT8DQIeKvhV-2B3GoMtB6-2FrM8W6zAKxWqR3C1XeRLS4Qwf7Ekjr3t8dteOzgItg1d0eZNQm-2Bn4GcXzl844h-2B6xLTtd4fEcat3vyMqhwMkhvtJ-2Bi-2Bw4-2FmXJAZmQhvp0E-2F-2BGqCEgeKMXPXF2LUuoG6FYMZeWFgAIpt9QwNWo75AAxeHTCeSh5RgXb3hxDmZLhCVI-2FAZoeB8qxrZgCqI3z-2Fm5pZ6qc8-2FHwuu3GuZmLM5HXUCj2nAgCVseTs1y8L05nL7CVLha5dOZlqyuhYITpJWIZJafir-2BjzXMeYAnNMfneYXzIi2LzgJR2qx8jHdid-2FyGWG6IN64qNjkyKzLiZBEfh8XoVGXgcdLb1A39fjzXu7kM6DuUlb
http://email.sts.nysenate.gov/ls/click?upn=CNMyzYqEJ5d1cDIvhk-2BBJO2k7PEI6OqGhFei4UB0H8Oh9qADEeuTURzzgt19AN2d4Orbg1vQj-2Bo2qgyp457xf8NwAg732sV1XkWp-2FVn2Uohqrl-2B4XWza2EIbug1b5-2Fk5-2Ffv688q-2Ft0uXn-2BYJ1AlC1HfrHsu4iTrbE-2Bos-2BYD0BjIahm68c0RvEhve5YA7TNKcFr-2BZTL2sAAlpRZRJgeCYSeU-2BV4rXUIgOVm1dmtdXzU0legmNuWrFv3cxbnZAUR4i3Z6-2F-2BFaf4sW4nQqf7DwcppPL1MqmozLO194S-2FReGzsOWZxp3R1cOn-2BwVXP7WkapSnWviqLwjy4twshiCGD9HrJlTSByL4MXlDhFUZWPN5l6BJsqCi-2Bp635-2Bvp4c3pZ8nAKxtUMyEtFR-2FJkuZPFz9q9BVERrUhYqY1yKCLqqh33Rw511pHpwUr1miBIEqS3sZ8bSYHmV9ReMW-2BanyUHtD7kvdq-2F-2BNwa4sZabdSdZQa8jzXg3j1HMvAI3MLoHdMcJJOkKS-2FXtmwe2QwbhXxLTXhGEsYOSjuxVFpzOVkAXsx4-2FIAbXBBzZSgKWU-2FuN7Nxkfmf74vKA0wUR8su8sEIg07FYXgqtab7RddNvb7DChATCG-2BZJqB2XpY26bJW3-2F1WbUfTEFGAlFgXOAFq9rMU-2FmmM9Er0kmjGOVTFw1QIylVenEubTGx6-2BDEtaUyV-2BTn2TqrZDb47S4ulFGF5-2BXF0z2fLCGdCAMuFSsCAg1tntdj4e6yMtF9iglgIpNHmTQSe6U9R1wWmBJ0a8FCmOZBJ9X0fdk8R1tts2483MehDek37XuAFynMg8kCBJCOayYRlu-2Bxed7FIlBcbczzExlxbypdsWR1qINqp8wNDCL8ae0YXlSUe0CRjwFK90A11J-2F0SsC3tOMKuIf9DDjXBLrIEaK0MBFaW4TT-2FMw-2BwOb7HVbKxFmzGL-2FkG4mGrFN3nY4IkK38HovaYwggleT-2FfVSLTv7GpjyvMk-2BPRUhvLGNlS2abs4FncrRck9-2FxuchTdBk-2BGICQ1tHipFkGlQsFuZoFl7tgTmnJImvN1J9ySRQ0ZjUbIKFJiBo7eOlgNOrRS8chaQlSJOdEDxksvef34lOlFtKr7b18RqrsE-2FD-2BzmvMAiHY4l8ZZyH9JoSjCLqiANSDyuVAGJolxyO5OYAtavNjLngKTdjl5O-2F-2FJ8PyF2gvpIpbU-2FxxPUyeYB4LalQgpD7n2206KGWo6RPpvmFHmw1a-2FW8CQc6wJFcBlFwVUJr-2FCusDx9Y1upw9O7ZbFH-2FGZPnm1bMQ6BJEsq19Dl96GQfdi6088veiu-2B5lu0d5tJONHqi5XVusBX0elG-2BuZu4Fnlxi6-2FqZbNxw12XceK-2FK90P3Uybc8a56z7CdPWQ-2FvrALs4lpeUURSPD3jC-2BVSIYvsLe9M5UZhJ637MMlhTqqifZn9Tpr6fRBvFjkh9y-2Bj-2FWlaqp3sgFYn6E824JS851FxNzk-2BP5o4iD_fMNcDyIYdxH78JqVUHt4-2BjKtxjk-2FJn-2Fv1linkML8s-2FSqSBkHw3dDWr2Xy5qFJUeQnX-2FwOBexFTWOZAYPW9inVwq3phcYa2MkZvROcr7xr5QxaF4tD56HDA7JRqZnpzIMMItOT3WmTdelCeGVT8DQIeKvhV-2B3GoMtB6-2FrM8W6zAKxWqR3C1XeRLS4Qwf7Ekjr3t8dteOzgItg1d0eZNQm-2Bn4GcXzl844h-2B6xLTtd4fEcat3vyMqhwMkhvtJ-2Bi-2Bw4-2FmXJAZmQhvp0E-2F-2BGqCEgeKNOzx7yBeRm-2F0t1RWKPBvlXuVXjNuAim4A79iGoe27vWEJqH5TjJPzniJ5QJz68VAsl2Xwsr-2B6mIm7DblrgY2YuEBya0L5NR2PnQa1H8SEN3eNbT3-2BAniqmgXLxZeTJKtrtofNqc-2FKt8xdl64l2ehapGF3LIharThNNobPU1epXNDYnPdNC0I4InlYVIYqFcWV1t8fM0j4d43Y-2BfTSZJuQragGe7h550iqkzKU4TmbBp

into Governor Cuomo’s disastrous mandate that forced nursing homes to accept COVID-19
positive patients and tragically caused nearly 6,000 deaths (possibly many more). My column
is pictured above and can also be read on-line for Eastwick Press subscribers on the paper’s
website: https://eastwickpress.com/news/. My thanks to Eastwick Press Publisher and Editor
Doug La Rocque for running my column and sharing the above image!

Delivering NYS Hand Sanitizer to the Brunswick Community Library



http://email.sts.nysenate.gov/ls/click?upn=6EUEjB-2F6JCxqBFmVGG3J6gO1o7V3nRMWf-2F9CBikGodoB7PQUbETXORnjcPUiuHhFeKUr_fMNcDyIYdxH78JqVUHt4-2BjKtxjk-2FJn-2Fv1linkML8s-2FSqSBkHw3dDWr2Xy5qFJUeQnX-2FwOBexFTWOZAYPW9inVwq3phcYa2MkZvROcr7xr5QxaF4tD56HDA7JRqZnpzIMMItOT3WmTdelCeGVT8DQIeKvhV-2B3GoMtB6-2FrM8W6zAKxWqR3C1XeRLS4Qwf7Ekjr3t8dteOzgItg1d0eZNQm-2Bn4GcXzl844h-2B6xLTtd4fEcat3vyMqhwMkhvtJ-2Bi-2Bw4-2FmXJAZmQhvp0E-2F-2BGqCEgeKEaCIeXRZFBMLxdXdcj-2FSJBCLfoAuFmQhXEIn-2FzrCAFtpaxgjAE07D-2BKJq-2B5EDQ5wyWbOvW53rjWBx7hmrJm0uXL1oSGFxAcVCZ0i7RNISIjA48TkcKNX-2BbOcIN7rh9QLFQOnf-2F3p-2BbFbvhExG8Pa3JjmC65giOWsYuIzoqa3KIA0J5wUY5nN6Hh5uwO7OeV8kwVHVdq6PHcyf4DQSJwmLADgv3WmQStKiofUCetzsTN

Today, I made another special delivery of New York State Hand Sanitizer, this time to the
Brunswick Community Library. I’m pictured above with Sara Hopkins, the library’s Director,
from my delivery earlier today. It’s terrific to continue being able to provide this necessary
resource, especially for such a wonderful local library!

Albany Office: District Office:
508 Legislative Office Bldg 1580 Columbia Tpke, Bldg 2 Ste 1
Albany, NY 12247 Castleton-on-Hudson, NY 12033

518-455-2381 518-371-2751
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